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STANDARDS COMMITTEE,  11th September 2017

PRESENT: Reverend Canon H Barber (Chair) 


Councillors Baines MBE, Benton, B Collins, Peel, Press, MK Swift


Co-opted Members: Mr A Johnson, Parish Councillor Dunford. 
1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Miles.
(The meeting closed at 17.55 hours).

2 MINUTES OF MEETING OF STANDARDS COMMITTEE HELD ON 9TH JANUARY 2017 
RESOLVED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Standards Committee held on 9th January 2017 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

3 APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS TO SERVE ON THE HEARINGS PANEL TO DETERMINE ALLEGATIONS OF BREACHES OF THE CODE OF CONDUCT FOR MEMBERS FOR THE 2017/18 MUNICIPAL YEAR
The Head of Democratic and Partnership Services submitted a written report seeking consideration to the appointment of Members and co-opted members to serve on the Hearings Panel which had been established to determine allegations of breaches of the Code of Conduct for Members. The Standards Committee at its meeting held on 20th August 2012 had given consideration to the arrangements for the Investigation of Alleged Breaches of the New Code of Conduct for Members.  In agreeing the procedure for the investigation of alleged breaches of the Code of Conduct for Members, the Committee had also resolved that:

‘a hearings Panel to consist of 3 Councillors and 2 co-opted members (one to be a Parish Councillor) be established to consider and determine allegations of breaches of the Code of Conduct for Members either referred for investigation by the Monitoring Officer or at the request of either the complainant or the Member against whom the allegation has been made’.

Councillor Mrs Allen, Councillor Press, Councillor MK Swift, Parish Councillor Dunford and Mr A Johnson were currently appointed to serve on the Hearings Panel, with the remaining Councillors and co-opted members of the Committee (excluding the co-opted Member Chair of the Standards Committee) were appointed as substitute Members. 

Membership of the Standards Committee had changed at the Annual Meeting of the Council this year and there was a need to re-appoint Members to serve on the Hearings Panel for the 2017/18 Municipal year. 

During discussions, Member felt it necessary to defer the appointment of Members to serve on the Hearings Panel and that consideration of the role of Standards Committee be investigated. 

RESOLVED that: 
(a) 2 Co-opted Members (one to be a Parish Councillor): Mr A Johnson and Parish Councillor Dunford be appointed to the Hearings Panel; 

(b) the appointment of Councillor Members to serve on the Hearings Panel be deferred; and 
(c) the Head of Democratic and Partnership Services be requested to submit a report on “the role of Standards Committee” to the meeting of the Standards Committee to be held on 18th December 2017. 
